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From the Desk of County Legislator Robert Bausch								         Page 3       





For the past few months county legislators have been addressing some difficult issues and 


decisions. 





The need for a new or renovated county jail cannot be delayed any longer.  The current facility is antiquated with portions over 100 years old. There are many safety and code violations making it unsafe for employees as well as inmates. The jail does not accommodate female or youth offenders.  These inmates are boarded out averaging 20 females and 1.5 youth per day. The females are held as far away as Cortland County resulting in high transportation costs returning them back to Genesee County for arrangements, etc.  The state approved a ten male inmate variance twelve plus years ago but even with the variance male inmates are boarded out on a regular basis.��At a recent meeting, the state correction commissioner made it clear the county must start the building process now with the expectation of a new or upgraded jail operational in five years. If the county does not comply the state could pull the 10 bed variance and require the jail meet other state requirements.  All of which would be very expensive.  A work group has been appointed to begin the process and start identifying the issues and options available to the county. 


�Phase 2 of the water project has been approved.  The bidding process will begin in September, land purchases have begun (requires 3 small parcels in Monroe County), and financing is being arranged.  This project should be completed within two years.  Phase 3, which is very important to the Byron-Bergen area, is starting with an anticipated completion in 5 years.  


The current sales tax agreement between the Genesee County and the City of Batavia expired earlier this year and an extension was granted by the State Controller until December 31, 2018.  It appears that an agreement has been reached with the city.  Currently, although the county is required to share sales tax with the city, it is not required to share it with towns and villages.  Most counties do not share sales tax with towns and villages but Genesee County has historically shared the sales tax revenue with its town and villages.  The county legislature has agreed to continue this sharing agreement.  ��The New York State Legislature, in 2017, passed legislation to raise the age of criminal responsibility from 16 to 18.  Disregarding the merits of this legislation, the bureaucratic implementation process has been and is continuing to be a nightmare.  Judges, prosecutors, defense attorneys and other professionals in the justice system all agree it is a poorly written statute and is not addressing the issues it was intended to address.  Unfortunately, it was not written by anyone in or previously involved with the justice system.  


Lastly, the legislature passed a local law to change the terms of county legislators from two years to four years.  Before it can be implemented it must be approved by the voters in November.  I would ask that you seriously consider this proposal and support it in November.  It has received bi-partisan support.  Running every two years is costly to the candidates and from personal experience, it requires at least four years to become knowledgeable about the issues.   There has been a lack of interest in these positions and the hope is that this will encourage more individuals to consider running which I believe will lead to better government.  There are many other reasons for supporting this change and you will be hearing more about them as November draws near.  So please consider this issue and if you have questions or concerns please contact me.  


						        





            





























  	








			   	    




















NEWS FROM THE DESK OF TOWN SUPERVISOR Ernie Haywood


I hope you had a safe and enjoyable summer.  The town staff and Board have been busy with several projects to improve our town.  I would like to especially thank Mike Johnston, our Highway Superintendent and his crew for their work on the roadways.   Some of the other improvements we have been working on include ……


Potential Water District #4 


Work continues on preparing the cost estimates to provide public water to all parcels in the town that currently do not have public water.  Once the final estimated costs are completed, we will be submitted an application to the USDA-Rural Development, in late September to determine the amount of grant and low interest loan funding we will be eligible for. Once we know what funding is available, we will hold a public meeting to share the costs with residents who currently don’t have public water.  As part of the application process, property owners were requested to submit a survey and to have their water sampled.  Thank you to the over 100 property owners who completed the survey and had their wells tested. 





Planned Improvements to Robins Brook Park and to the Drew’s Nature Center


Over the past several months, we have been working on plans for improvements at our parks at Robins Brook Park and at the Drew’s Nature Center.  Work will begin later this fall and continue into next year.  The improvements, paid for by a grant, will include upgrades such as a pavilion, walking trails, a new ball field and relocation of the parking at Robins Brook Park.  At the Drew’s Nature Center include a new sign and upgrades to the parking area and entrance.  This past month, a boot brush station was installed at the entrance to Drew’s Nature Center.  Cleaning of your foot wear prior to entering the Nature Center will help curtail the spreading of seeds from the invasive species that can take over and destroy the eco system.


Transfer Station


The town board continues to examine costs and discuss the operations at the town’s transfer station at Robin’s Brook Park. Based upon feedback and the rising costs of operation, the town board did vote to increase the fees to use the transfer station as of 7/1/18 bags are now $5 each.   We will continue to monitor and explore our options.


Renovations to the Library Building


Thank you to Nancy Bailey, Byron-Bergen Town Library Manager for her efforts to secure a NYS-State Aid for Library Construction Project grant, to complete accessibility updates, replace one of the HVAC units and complete other interior  upgrades to the Library building.  


Throughout the upcoming months, we will also be working on the completion of the 2019 budget.  I thank you for the opportunity to serve you and ask that if you any questions or comments you contact me at 491-1121- ext. 22.





 “In accordance with Federal Law and U.S.D.A policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs).  To file a complaint of discrimination, write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Ave., S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-or call (800)795-3272 (Voice) or (202)720-6382 (TDD)”


		
































 








													               


																										











Historian News by Thomas Tiefel												page 4





As the season of 2018 draws to a close, I am already looking forward to what will hope to be another prosperous year for the Harford Museum in 2019. This year, some small changes made a big difference. With the addition of display cases, many of our smaller artifacts can now been shown and educate as well as the addition of  2 televisions that stream Bright-Sign software, so visitors can learn of the museum’s beginnings as they enjoy a slideshow of Bergen’s past through photographs. As usual, work will continue after the close of the season inside the museum to bring the existing exhibits to life and have some new featured artifacts will be placed on display. It was nice see many new faces that visited as well some familiar ones. Once again, the annual 4th grade field trip from the Byron-Bergen Elementary School was never to disappoint! The children seem to ask better and better questions each year and it is almost surreal to see so many stay engaged throughout the tours. Now there is so much to see and learn about regarding our town's history.      


I wish to thank each and every one of you that stopped by to say hello to Gina Schelemanow, our volunteers; Michael Maher, Kevin Wall, or myself. I also wish to especially thank Michael & Kevin for their time in keeping the “open” sign out and lights on during our season. THANK YOU!


Lastly, I wish to thank everyone who has clicked the “Like” button on the Harford Livery Museum Facebook Page. We are quickly approaching the 600 mark! Please give us a “Like” if you haven’t already done so. Also, be watching for upcoming special events and any promotion through the Genesee County Chamber of Commerce.


 As always, the historian’s office is located at 15 S. Lake Ave in the village of Bergen. If you would like to contact me for any reason, feel free to call 585-494-0080 and I will be happy to assist you!    
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This year’s summer reading program “Libraries Rock!” was a success!!!   Over 175 children participated by reading more than 3,075 books!  This year we had a Teen/Adult reading program too! Over 461 people participated and read over 252 books!!  The Basket winner was Caroline Walker! 


Thank you to all our junior volunteers! Our junior volunteers gave up 180 hours to help with our summer reading program!  They won fun prizes every week – tickets from Seabreeze Amusement Park, Lasertron, and Darien Lake Amusement Park.  We couldn’t have done it without your help! 


Thank you for your continued support of our summer reading program: Demo’s Truck Parts, Liberty Pumps, Harris Wilcox Inc., Seabreeze Amusement Park, Tops Friendly Markets of Leroy, Target of Batavia, Wal-Mart of Brockport, Rochester Museum and Science Center, Lasertron, and Darien Lake Amusement Park.  Without the generous donations of these merchants, our summer reading program wouldn’t be possible.


Discover us on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� , FaceBook and Twitter too!  We have RBdigital –digital magazines, Overdrive/Libby digital audio and e-books, and Hoopla – digital music-movies-books-audio.  All this is FREE with your valid Library card anytime you have access to the Internet.  


Our Book Discussion Group will begin meeting on September 13th to discuss the book  Seven Days of Us  by Francesca Hornak.  This group meets the 2nd Thursday each month: October 11th, November 8th, and December 13th.   Come join the fun!  


Pre-school/Toddler story time will run Fridays at 10:30am starting on September 14th. Join us for a story, craft and a treat! This is recommended for ages 2-5 but younger children are welcome with their parents/guardian.  Registration is appreciated.  


October 23rd is our Spooky but fun- Halloween story time at 6:30pm.  Dress up


 in costume and join us for a story or two, craft and tasty treat!  Registration is appreciated.  





November 13th will be stories of Thanksgiving at 6:30pm.  After a story or two, there will be a craft, and a fun snack!  Registration is recommended. 


The Library will be closed November 22th – 24th for the Thanksgiving Holiday.  Have a Great Thanksgiving! 


If you don’t find what you are looking for at the Library, we can order it for you from the NIOGA Library System.  The website is � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� and click on catalog to see if our system has the book you are looking for. You then can order online, call the Library at 494-1120 or stop in with your request. 


The Library has copy /fax service for a small cost, Roadrunner Internet on three computers, Wi-Fi and interlibrary loans from any Library in the NIOGA Library system.  Check us out on the web at � HYPERLINK "http://www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org" ��www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org� or stop in and we will assist you!  You can also friend us on Facebook to keep up with the latest events. We are also on Twitter too- @byrbg.   For more information on our services or programs, please call the library at 494-1120.  


Happy Reading-Nancy Bailey, Library Manager
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Town clerk news by Michele M Smith         									Page 6


																	


	  					HUNTING LICENSES ARE ON SALE 


		         A portion of all sales of NYS Hunting and Fishing Licenses purchased in the Town of 


Bergen stays in the Town of Bergen, so purchase your licenses at the Town Clerk’s office           during regular business hours.  If you purchased a lifetime license you can pick up your free DMP permits.  DMP permits are available until October 1st 2/$10 with the purchase of a 2018-2019 hunting license.   Extra DMP’s will be available starting Thursday, November 1st 8:00 am - Noon on a first come first serve basis  also 2/$10 or free if first set was already purchased.  


DOG LICENSES


		           ALL DOGS, four months of age or older need to be licensed along with proof of rabies 


		           vaccination and  neutering or spaying, if applicable, must be presented at the time of licensing.


		           Dog licenses are due yearly from the date of licensing, if your dog’s license renewal is due or


		           past due, please take care of it so we don’t have to send you a reminder notice or eventually 


		           a court appearance ticket.  Please take care of any overdue or unlicensed dogs as soon as 


		           possible.  Renewals can always be mailed in as long as there is updated rabies information sent 


          along with payment.  If your dog has died or you no longer own it please let me know so I can take it


		          out of the system.





							ANTI-RABIES CLINICS


		          Each dog, cat and ferret must be accompanied by someone who can control it.  Vaccinations 


		          are free for Genesee County residents but a $5.00 voluntary donation per animal is requested 


		          to offset clinic expenses.  Non-county residents must pay a mandatory $5.00 fee per animal 


		          immunized:


			September 20th – Pembroke Highway Garage 1145 Main Rd. (Rt.5) 4:00 – 7:00 PM 


			October 25th – Leroy Village Highway Garage 58 North Street   4:00 – 7:00 PM


			


   Town Clerk Office Closings:								Town Clerk Hours:


  September 1st & 3rd Labor Day Weekend				          Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday


  October 8th – Columbus Day			                                  	                8:00 AM – Noon & 1:00 – 4:00 PM


  November 12th – Veteran’s Day Observance					            Saturday 9:00 AM – Noon


  November 23rd – Thanksgiving Holiday	  				                           	    Closed on Thursday	


	        	           			         


ATTENTION SNOW BIRDS


If you are leaving town for the winter please leave your winter address with the Town Clerk/Tax Collector to mail your Town & County Tax Bill to avoid any late fees.   All Tax Bills are mailed on December 31st and are due by January 31st without penalty.


Michele Smith, Town Clerk/Tax Collector


494-1121 Ext. 21


			   	    








From the Assessor’s office…Rhonda Saulsbury									Page 2       


New STAR Guidelines for property owners (as of August/2018)


Renewing Existing Exemptions:


Property owners currently receiving Enhanced or Senior exemptions will receive a renewal in the mail with instructions as usual. This will now include the mandatory IVP form.  (Income verification with the State verifying your eligibility via your tax return).


Existing IVP participants will still receive a postcard as usual.





First Time Applying for Basic: (Less than 65 years of age, with income less than $500,000)


You must sign up with the State(518-457-2036 or www.tax.ny.gov)





First Time Applying for Enhanced:  new home, or 1st time applying:


                               (Age 65 or over, adjusted gross income $86,300 or less)


You must sign up with the State (518-457-2036 or www.tax.ny.gov)





Changing from Basic to Enhanced: (same home already receiving Basic)


                               (65 or over, adjusted gross income $86,300 or less)


Must apply at Assessor’s office with 2017 tax return, driver’s license, Enhanced application & IVP form (State will determine eligibility in future years through tax return…Assessor has forms).





Senior/Aged: (over 65 &total income $24,899 or less)


Must apply at Assessor’s office with Enhanced Star application & Senior application with 2017 tax return* or income worksheet if no tax return filed.  (Assessor has forms).





*If you do not file a tax return you MUST fill out form RP-425 income worksheet. (Assessor has forms).
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Free Household Hazardous Waste/Pharmaceutical Collection


				When:     Saturday, September 15th


				Where:    Rock Glen, NY 


				Time:        9:00 am – 2:00 pm


  		       Open to residents in Genesee, Livingston and Wyoming Counties


APPOINTSMENTS REQUIRED!


Call:  585-815-7906 or 800-836-1154








		           Democratic Primary Thursday, September 13th


			     (District 1 & 2 at the Town Hall Noon – 9:00 pm)


       Election Day Tuesday, November 6th


			     (District 1 & 2 at the Town Hall 6:00 am – 9:00 pm)


			Voter Registration and absentee ballot forms 			                    available at the Town Clerk’s Office


‘ 
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Weekly community farmers market held under the pavilion at Hickory Park (51 S. Lake Ave). Featuring local veggies, fruits, flowers, plants, baked goods and more through October 12th 4:00 - 8:00 pm!





�





Assessor Hours:


13 S. Lake Ave.


Wednesdays 10 – 12 & 1-3


494-1484 x1 


Call for Appointments: 343-1729 x207


� HYPERLINK "mailto:rsaulsbury@townofbatavia.com" �rsaulsbury@townofbatavia.com�
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       OPENING ON THE BOARD OF ASSESSMENT REVIEW


The BAR has an opening for a 5 year term, must be a Bergen resident and receives a stipend for the day.  On grievance day (1st Wednesday in June) the assessment review board hears property owner complaints and make adjustments to the assessment.   Send letters of interest to the Bergen Town Clerk P.O. Box 249 Bergen, NY 14416.
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The Byron-Bergen Library Fundraising Committee will be holding its annual fundraiser:


Location:  5931 Tower Hill Rd. Byron, NY 14422


Saturday, September 15th   2:00 pm to 5:00 pm


Tickets are $20 presale and $25 at door 


Featuring a variety of craft beers and wine, light food, live music, raffles and LIVE AUCTION 


Beer and wine tastings


Tickets available at the Library              MUST BE 21 TO ATTEND
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